Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Jan.20th.2020
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.M.Rodgers Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.J.Matthewson
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 
Apologies:  Mr.S.Cutts   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been four incidents recorded in November
b) Council and District Council Reports  NCC - nothing to report. Broadland DC would be studying the draft GNLP plan which would go out for consultation at the end of January. A recent traveller incursion on Bullock Hill had been dealt with swiftly.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Not available

d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:






Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting









Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre
Mr.Coe – Mission Room
3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that 90% of allotment rents had been paid and that there were three plots available at Blind Lane. A further plot had been reserved in the cemetery and he was asked to add refurbishing the layout markers to the next agenda. The PCC had accepted the offer of an annual grant of £400 towards West Lane cemetery maintenance and this would be taken out of the Council grass cutting contract which had been put out to tender.
5. Planning Members considered at length the application (outline only) for 16 dwellings on land to the east of Manor Road. They objected to this development as being outside the current local development plan, an access which was too close to the Manor Road/A140 junction and the additional pressure on local facilities following so close on the development of 64 properties on an adjacent site.
6. Lovell Development East of Manor Road Following a request for street names the Council recommended that the main entrance road should be Crown Meadow Way and the two side roads should be Post Mill Close and Barley Close. Although no formal request had been received from the developers at this stage, the Council would request footway lighting in this development.

7. Correspondence A letter had been received from Norse informing the Council that their charges for grass cutting in 2020 would be increased by 5%. This was accepted
8. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85

PLG

.
Rat poison (inc.VAT)


£24.96


T.T.Jones

Lighting maintenance (inc.VAT)

£994.61


Howe Agric. Serv.
Hedge cutting (inc.VAT)


£158.40

Horsham PCC
West Lane Cemetery


£400.00
9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to chase hedge cutting needed on Norwich Road, trench repair at the A140 junction, dog bin repairs and poplar tree trimming. He was also asked to report to highways the damage done by the recent traveller camp and the need for additional bollards to prevent access from Broadland Northway. He would write to a resident regarding benches at the warren to inform him these did not belong to the Parish Council.
10. Next Meeting  February 17th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

